
May 2, 2023

TRANSFER STATION TIPPING 
FLOOR FIRE REPAIR

RS-23-075



Background
 The City of Killeen Transfer Station was opened in 2007 and

processes over 500 tons of waste each day.
 On January 21, 2020 Council approved CCM/R 20-005R for

the award of Bid No. 20-04, Transfer Station Tipping Floor
Resurfacing to American Restore, Inc.

 On January 15, 2023, the Transfer Station floor was damaged
due to a fire within the building.

 A claim was filed and approved through Risk Management with
Texas Municipal League (TML) insurance for repairs.

2



Background Cont.
 American Restore, Inc. is the best selection for the city to

maintain standardization and ensure the existing floor warranty
remains in effect.

 Repairs for the floor in the amount of $80,412 will be paid
with funds received from TML through Risk Management.
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Alternatives
4

 Do not authorize a letter of agreement with American 
Restore, Inc., potentially creating higher future costs.

 Authorize a letter of agreement with American 
Restore, Inc. in an amount not to exceed $80,412.



Recommendation

 City Council authorize the City Manager, or his 
designee, to execute a letter of agreement with 
American Restore, Inc. for the Transfer Station Tipping 
Floor Fire Repair in an amount not to exceed 
$80,412.
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